

MICHAEL P. VICTORINO

MAYOR

MM/lu

OUR REFERENCE

YOUR REFERENCE

POLICE DEPARTMENT

COUNTY OF MAUL

55 MAHALANI STREET WAILUKU, HAWAII 96793 (808) 244-6400 FAX (808) 244-6411 OFFICE OF THE MET OF POLICE

RECEIVE

DEAN M. RICKARD
DEPUTY CHIEF OF POLICE

September 18, 2020

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL

Michael P. Viet

Ms. Michele Yoshimura WW Budget Director, County of Maui 200 South High Street Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Honorable Michael P. Victorino Mayor, County of Maui 200 South High Street Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

For transmittal to:

Honorable Alice Lee, Chair and Members of the Maui County Council 200 South High Street Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Chair Lee and Members:

SUBJECT: MAUI POLICE FOUNDATION GRANT

In accordance with Ordinance No. 5115, Bill 85 (2020) Fiscal Year 2021 Budget, we are hereby transmitting to you a copy of the letter from the Maui Police Foundation for the Traffic Division's Drone Program in the amount of \$9,110.26.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our accountant, Lesley Ann Uemae, at ext. 6309.

Sincerely,

TIVOLI S. FAAUMU

COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-488



January 16, 2020

Tivoli S. Faaumu, Chief of Police Maui Police Department 55 Mahalani Street Wailuku, HI 96793

RE Traffic Division's Drone Program

Dear Chief Faaumu:

Congratulations! This is to advise that your grant request for the Traffic Drone Project has been approved by the Maui Police Foundation.

At the Board of Directors meeting of October 2, 2019, the Board approved, in concept, the grant submitted by the MPD. At its Annual Meeting held on January 16, 2020, the Board approved the final grant amount of \$9,110.26 for this project as submitted in a correspondence containing an estimate of costs for this grant request from Sgt. Kenneth Kihata dated 12/30/2019.

A check has been prepared and submitted with this letter in the amount of \$9,110.26 payable to the County of Maui for the specific purpose of this grant and as outlined in the estimate cited above. The approved funds must be used during the calendar year 2020.

We respectfully request a quarterly written update on the progress of these grant funds through the County of Maui.

Should you need anything further from me, please do not hesitate to contact me at 818 602 3822. Again, it is with great pride that our Board of Directors approve this grant.

Sincerely,

PAULETTE RAMSAY WOOD

Bon Rumsel Guard

BOARD PRESIDENT